
Village of South Blooming  
groVe 

Budget workShop 
Monday 

October 25, 2021 
8:01 P.M. 

 

 Call to order                  
o Mayor Kalaj called to order the Village Board Budget Workshop at 8:12 p.m. on October 25, 2021, 

via Zoom Webinar 818 0118 7957 for the South Blooming Grove located at 819 State Route 208, 
within the Village of South Blooming Grove, and having a mailing address of Monroe, New York.  

 Roll call 
The following persons were present:  
o George Kalaj- Mayor  
o Abraham Weiss – Deputy Mayor 
o Yitzchok Feldman – Trustee 
o Asher Guttman – Trustee   
o Zalmon Rosner – Trustee 
o Scott B. Ugell, Esq. – Village Attorney 
o Kerry Dougherty – Village Clerk 
o Isaac Ekstein – Legislative Aide to Mayor 
o Marvin Nyman – Village Accountant 
o Holly Brown - Treasurer 

 
 Mayor’s Comments: 
 

o Last week the Mayor discussed the Budget with Village Accountant Marvin Nyman and Village 
Treasurer Holly Brown.  Today Mr. Nyam will present the budget.  There will be no public 
comments as this is a Budget Workshop. 
 

 Budget Discussion 
 
o Mr. Nyam advised that there is a new budget emailed late today and the Mayor advised he discussed 

that and the only thing new in the Budget is his health insurance for 2022.  Village Accountant, 
Marvin Nyman, reviewed the changes and discussed health insurance and the proposed 2022 
Budget.     

 
 Adjournment 

 
o Motion to close the Budget Workshop at 10:15 p.m. by Mayor Kalaj, seconded by Trustee Guttman. 

5 Ayes, Mayor Kalaj, Deputy Mayor Weiss, Trustee Feldman, Trustee Guttman, and Trustee Rosner.  
 

Minutes respectfully submitted by 
Kerry Dougherty, Village Clerk 


